Greetings Everyone: If you were at the luncheon in Sept. you will know that we planned to go to Pinters in Oct. They notified Dave that they have a school group on the 19th so we will go to Pinters in Nov. on the 16th. Oct. 19 we will meet at Pizza Ranch where we have the back room

until 1:00. If you know of someone who does not get this message will you please inform them

Subject: Oct. 19 CHANGE OF LOCATION

of the change. Thanks.

Fall is definitely here - harvest is underway, nights are longer and cooler and those pesky beetles and boxelder bugs have again taken up residence wherever they came. If you are outside those beetles especially seem to like to rest behind the ear or plastered against your cheek. I am sure they have a purpose but I'm finding it hard to figure out what it is.

Take care, be safe - harvest is underway and the deer are moving - stay alert. Hope to see you on the 19th. Sonja